## West Virginia Radiologic Technology Board of Examiners

P.O. Box 638 Cool Ridge, WV 25825

Telephone: (304)787-4398 Toll Free 877-609-9869 Fax (304)787-3030 Email wvrtboe@wvnvm.wvnet.edu

## **BOARD MEETING**

March 14, 2002

MEMBERS PRESENT

Alice Belmont, Chairperson Susan Bellomy, Secretary Glora Crouch Jeffrey Dameron, M.D. W. Alva Deardorff, M.D. Jeanne Morris

Mark Wilcox

MEMBERS EXCUSED

Larry Heck Judith Schreiman, M.D. STAFF Grady Bowyer

Mary Casto Carol Blosser

Alice Belmont, Chairperson called the the meeting to order at 5:10 PM. Jeffrey Dameron, M.D. was introduced as our new board member. Ms. Crouch & Ms. Belmont were re-appointed for 3 years.

Minutes were read. Mark Wilcox moved that the minutes be accepted as written. Glora Crouch seconded. Motion carried.

Financial Statements were gone over with Ms. Casto explaining that a couple of expenditures were for 2 months. Mark Wilcox moved that the financial statements be accepted. Dr. Dameron seconded. Motion carried.

A sample of our proposed new seal was presented. We would order 1,000 for a cost of \$313.40. This would be chough to last for several years. Mr. Wilcox moved to approve purshase of the seal & the cost. Ms. Bellomy seconded. Motion carried.

The lease on our copier was ended and we purchased it for 565.21. We purchased maintenance from Beckley Cash Register for \$37.50 per month to be paid quarterly.

2001 Newsletters were mailed with only 15 returned. Annual Report was delivered to the Governor's Office, Secretary of State, Board Members, WV Association of Licensing Boards, Library Commission, Clerks of the Senate and House, WVSRT representative and director of Archives & History.

Podiatry Medical Assistants. Dr. Glassburn agreed to wait until the next legislative session to file their request for exemption. It was decided that Mr. Bowyer, Ms. Belmont, Dr. Schreiman and Mark Wilcox form a legislative committee committee, go over the issue and in our September meeting present their recommendation to the Board.

Dr. Dameron asked about the licensing of podiatric assistants. Mr. Wilcox said that either a licensed technologist or the physician has to take the x-rays. Ms. Belmont thinks that the Board should have some control over who is taking the x-rays.

On the legislative update, Mr. Bowyer said the Code has passed but the Rules have been bundled with rules from other state agencies and will be ok'd by July, 2002.

Mr. Bowyer has inspected 93 facilities. He has been busy with the legislature and has not been able to do any more that this.

For future conferences, there was some discussion on whether or not we needed to be represented at the ASRT meeting Ms. Belmont felt we should keep up with what the ASRT was doing. After some discussion Mr. Wilcox moved that Ms. Belmont should attend the JRC site visitor workshop with expenses paid by the Board from June 6th and 7th and that she should be responsible for her hotel and meals for the ASRT meeting from June 8th - 12th. Mr. Bowyer would attend the NCIT training & Clear conference. Mr. Wilcox moved for these meetings to be approved, Ms Morris seconded and Ms. Bellomy abstained. Motion carried.

Under new business, Mr. Wilcox asked if we could set up our web page to allow anyone to go in and get information on a licensee similar to what can be done with the ARRT web page. Mr. Bowyer said that he was sure that we could but he didn't know howand we would have to hire someone to set it up. He will look into the costs of doing this.

Mr. Bowyer reminded the board that we would be meeting on June 18th and before the meeting have a retirement dinner for Ms. Casto.

Adjourn